
What’s on ~ June 2016 
01/06 Shottisham WI Open Meeting – Talk by Robert Simper, 7.30pm, Trust Hall 
02/06 Coffee & Chat with Bring-&-Buy – 10.30am the Hall 

05-06/06Melton Railway Crossing closed 10.00pm-6.30am 
09/06 OAP Lunch – Noon, Bawdsey School.  Please pre-book on 411365 
09/06 PCC Meeting – 7.00pm, 4 Eastfields 
11/06 Queen’s 90th Birthday Tea Party – 3.30pm, the Hall 
14/06 Craft Group – Batik, 7.30pm, the Hall 
16/06 Jazz Group – 7.30pm, the Hall 
18/06 Bawdsey Market - 2.00-4.00pm, the Hall 
19/06 Transmitter Block open – 12.30-4.30pm 
23/06 EU Referendum Elections – 7.00am-10.00pm, the Hall 
25/06 Hollesley Fete – 12.30pm, Hollesley Village Hall & Recreation Ground 
26/06 Sutton Open Gardens – Noon-5.00pm 
28/06 Craft Group – Dream Catchers, 7.30pm, the Hall (last ‘til September) 

“The Hall” – Village Hall, Bawdsey 
Deben Ferry Every day, 10.00am-5.00pm 
Boathouse Café Thursday-Monday, 11.00am-5.00pm 
Coffee Republic Warren Hill daily 8.00am-2.45pm/Weekends 8.45am-2.30pm 
Poppies (nr Sandlings School) from 08/06 open every Wed/Fri, 9.00am-1.00pm 
Suffolk Punch Trust Café Friday-Monday 10.30am-5.00pm 
Mobile Grocer Every Thurs, 12.15pm-12.45pm, the Village Hall 
Woodbridge & District Safer Neighbourhood Team Tel: 01473 613500, email: 

woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk.  Dial 101 when less urgent than 999. 
 

CHURCH SERVICES 
 Alderton Bawdsey Ramsholt 
5 8.00am Holy Communion   

12 6.30pm Royal Songs of 
Praise 

11.00am Holy Communion 11.00am Matins 

19 8.00am Holy Communion   

26 8.00am Holy Communion 11.00am Morning Praise 11.00 Holy Communion 

Also Morning Prayer - Mondays 9.00am Alderton/Wednesdays 9.30am Bawdsey 
For weddings, baptisms, visits, activities, or to tell us something – contact Rev Ruth 
Hatchett (01394 412052) 
If you’d like your Bulletin emailed to you or if you have any future items please email 
louiselennard127@btinternet.com. 

 
RAILWAY CROSSING CLOSURE 

Melton Railway Crossing will be closed from 10.00pm on Sunday 5 June to 6.30am 
on Monday 6 June. 
 

SORREL HORSE, SHOTTISHAM – MUSIC NIGHTS, 8.30pm 

Monday 13 June – Folk with DragonFruit 
Monday 27 June – Songwriters starring Fern Teather 

Details from www.thesorrelhorse-shottisham.co.uk or flyers in the pub or 
Woodbridge Library 

Bawdsey Bulletin 
June 2016                                                                                                       No. 177 

 
BAWDSEY FETE BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY 30 MAY, 2.00PM - SEE YOU THERE! 

 

BAWDSEY & SHINGLE STREET 
TEA PARTY TO CELEBRATE THE QUEEN’S 90th BIRTHDAY 

Saturday 11 June, 3.30pm 
The Village Hall (Please Note Change of Venue) 

Tea, Coffee, Squash and Pimms provided 
Please bring any other drink you fancy and a plate of finger food to share 

(Please complete the list in the noticeboard near the Village Hall door) 

 
BAWDSEY MARKET – SATURDAY 18 JUNE – 2.00-4.00PM 

Make a note in your diary for one-stop food shopping at Bawdsey Market.  There 
will be a wide range of quality food including free-range locally produced meat, 
home-baked bread, single estate olive oil, artisan vinegars, spices and pastes, 
cakes and pies including organic and gluten free, eggs, vegetables, jams, plants, 
paintings, artisan crafts, greeting cards, and refreshments.  Our stallholders will be 
pleased to take orders or provide items to your own requirements – make the most 
of dealing directly with the producers.  Details at www.bawdsey.onesuffolk.net. 
 

BAWDSEY MULTI-SPORTS CLUB 
Jane Osmanski has been the driving force behind the Multi-Sports Club right from 
the beginning.  Indeed, she organised most of the initial fund-raising, had the courts 
built, and since then she has been the Secretary to the Club.  Jane is now stepping 
down for personal reasons and we all wish her well and thank her for her enormous 
contribution to the Club.  Dianne Rouse will be taking over from Jane as Secretary 
in July.  In the meantime, if you wish to join the club or hire the courts on a pay-as-
you-go basis, please talk to another committee member: Dave Sealy on 411807 – 
Caroline Fiddes on 410069 – Graham Turner on 411011. 

 
BAWDSEY VILLAGE GARAGE & CAR BOOT SALE 

Sunday 3 July 2016, 10.00am-2.00pm 
£5 per house or boot pitch behind the Village Hall.  Proceeds from this will go 
towards the Bawdsey Quay Visitor’s Centre.  Clear out your house/loft/garage, 
have some fun and make some money for yourself in the process.  The event will 
take place whatever the weather.  Contact Pat or Rawdon on 01394 411459 as 
soon as possible (before 29 June if you want to appear on the village map). 
 

BOWLS 
Fancy playing bowls?  A game where men, women and youngsters can all compete 
at the same level.  Contact Rawdon on 411459. 
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ST MARY’S CHURCH NOTES 
Services – Sunday 12 June 11.00am Holy Communion (Common Worship) led by 

Revd Michael Hatchett.  NB: Hollesley Royal Songs of Praise 11.00am to celebrate 
the Queen’s 90th birthday.  Also at Alderton Church 6.30pm led by Revd Ruth 
Hatchett and at Shottisham Church led by Revd Michael Hatchett.  Sunday 26 June 
Morning Praise 11.00am led by Reader Lydia Calvesbert and Elder Joy Andrews. 
Messy Church – Saturday 18 June, Noon-2.00pm.  Messy Church for families 
(including carers and grandparents) involving crafts, bible story, activities and games 
at All Saints, Hollesley.  FREE hot lunch provided.  Contact Di Barnard 411079. 

FLOWER FESTIVAL 
St Mary’s Bawdsey on 9-10 July – 12.00-6.00pm on Saturday, 11.00am-5.30pm on 
Sunday.  Contributions welcomed on the theme of ‘Celebrating Shakespeare’, 2016 
being the 400th anniversary of his death.  Songs of Praise 6.30pm on Sunday.  
Objects, programmes, pictures, welcome as well as flowers.  Light lunches and 
teas available in the marquee and a stall selling garden produce, plants, flowers 
and veg.  ALL proceeds to Church Funds for maintenance and repairs. 

 
MARATHON THANKS 

A big thank you to everyone who sponsored me for running the London Marathon 
recently.  I raised nearly £600 for Alzheimers Society in memory of my beloved 
Grandad, Dougie Andrews.  I ran it in 5 hours 20 minutes and enjoyed every minute. 

Nicky Lennard 
 

SUFFOLK OPEN STUDIOS 
Bawdsey will be featuring three very different and diverse artists.  Mark Dovey in 
East Lane is exhibiting sculpture.  Alison Calvesbert-Rearden is presenting her 
varied selection of mixed media based on the shore-line and life within the AONB at 
Model Studio.  Louise Mock will be featuring her ceramics of clear-cut design also 
in East Lane.  FREE SOS Directory (times of opening, etc) at 24 The Street. 

 
BIO-DIVERSITY AT SHINGLE STREET 

The residents of Shingle Street, under the direction of Jeremy Mynott, 
commissioned a comprehensive biodiversity survey to identify and record the wildlife 
in this area which has long had a fascination for naturalists.  The findings of the 
survey have been summarised in a very attractive illustrated booklet by Jeremy 
Mynott.  For anyone interested in the birds, mammals, flowers, butterflies and 
moths; grasshoppers, crickets, snails, spiders, molluscs and crustaceans, to be 
found in a small defined area balanced precariously beside the North sea, this 
booklet is a treasure trove.  All proceeds from the booklet (costs £4.95) will go 
towards helping to conserve the natural environment of Shingle Street.  The booklet 
can be obtained direct from the website www.shinglestreetsurvey.org.uk, through 
booksellers or local outlets.  More information from the website or 01394 411444. 
 

CRAFT GROUP 
Tuesday 28 June will be the last session before the summer break, resuming in 
September.  Thanks to Sue Taylor and Amanda Aufenast for their great ideas and 
also our Treasurer, Jenny Clouting, and Ann Morgan for the refreshments. 

NEWS FROM HABSS 
There are now three Public Access Defibrillators in the local area. One has recently 
been installed outside the Shepherd and Dog in Hollesley, joining those at 
Bawdsey Village Hall and the Bawdsey Manor gatehouse.  Twenty-six people 
learned how to use them on courses in Bawdsey run by HABSS in March and April 
and there was also a course in Hollesley in May. We’ll run another course in 
Bawdsey in the autumn.  If you’d like to do more to help local people in medical 
emergencies, you could train as a Community First Responder (three day course) 
and join the HABSS team. Call Rod Webb on 01394 410198 or look at 
http://www.habss-cfr-group.org.uk to find out more. 
 

HOLLESLEY FETE AND FUN DOG SHOW – SATURDAY 25 JUNE, 12.30PM 
Along with the usual stalls, and side shows, there will be a Judo display, a model 
boats display, a Suffolk Punch from the Suffolk Punch Trust and Hollesley School 
Country Dance Team. Also a clothing stall selling brand new sample clothes, a 
BBQ (available from 12.30pm) and bar plus live music from “Hollesley Trumpets”. 
Traditional games include football challenges, Kids Zone and Smash the Plates 
along with teas and cake, coffee, squash and ice-cream.  Grand Draw £100 first 
prize plus many other fantastic prizes.  The Dog Show starts at 12.45pm.  Proceeds 
divided between various village groups and the Church. 

 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

Mid-April-mid-May is a busy time in the Council’s calendar including the Annual 
Parish Meeting (APM) and the Annual General Meeting (AGM).  The APM is a 
review looking back over the previous year, as reported last time.  The AGM is 
mainly a business meeting in which a Chairman is elected and the Council looks 
ahead.  Brian Johnson was re-elected as Chairman.  Agreement was made on the 
composition of sub-committees and working groups.  An Internal Auditor was 
appointed and standing orders and financial regulations were confirmed. 
There was one vacancy on the Council following the resignation of Tony 
Osmanski.  Andrew Block offered himself for co-option. The Council was pleased to 
welcome him and he was formally co-opted.  Following approval of the Council’s 
Business Plan for the Bawdsey Quay Visitor Centre, reported last month, Council 
agreed to adopt the Working Group’s recommendations passing the following 
proposals: 1. To enter into contracts for the installation of water and sewage 
systems as a licensee to SCDC, 2. To make grant applications for funding building 
works, 3. To enter into contracts to build the café/visitor centre subject to available 
grant funding.  This marks the start of the construction stage of the Visitor Centre.  
A licence from SCDC to allow BCP to proceed with building work on the site is 
currently being negotiated.  Draft minutes of the AGM will be posted on the website 
from the beginning of June.  2016–17 will be a busy year in the Parish - Building 
work, the anticipated construction of the BQVC, restoration of the Radar Museum 
and start of installation of underground cables serving East Anglia One Windfarm. 
 

Sutton Open Gardens, Sunday 26 June, 12noon-5.00pm.  Programmes on sale at 
the Memorial Hall, Sutton.  Admittance to gardens £2 per person.  Cream Teas 
served at The Old Vicarage from 3.00pm.  Transport available for outlying gardens. 
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